Chapter 18 Minutes from the August "2024" Meeting

The August meeting was called to order by Vice President Tim Meyer at 7:35 PM at Crites Field in Waukesha. Guests were asked to introduce themselves and 6 people did so.

Building: John Nate reports that he has had some issues using peel ply. He is now fabricating metal fittings for the wings. While at Oshkosh AirVenture, he was able to get a piece of fiberglass autographed by Burt Rutan. Todd Waltrip reported that his quick build RV-14 fuselage kit is already primed. He is waiting for the finishing kit. He hopes to be completed by next year. John Coflin reported that he is working on the tail surfaces for his RV-14.

Flying: Paul McAllister reported that he has passed his check ride and is now a Certified Flight Instructor. Dean Forest reported on Flying his Mooney to Washington Island. After returning home, he discovered a dent in the leading edge of his wing. Probably caused by someone on a golf cart at Washington Island. It was reported that Matt Romuald is now a CFI and working on becoming an MEI. He then plans to become a double II.

Ray Aviation: No report.

Young Eagles: Cindy Robinson reported that the last event was cancelled due to weather. we have 4 scheduled events for this year. The next Young Eagle event is scheduled for September 14th and will take place at East Troy. Maximum number of kids to fly is 42 and reservations must be made online. At this time, all reservations are filled. The next event will be on Oct. 12th at Waukesha.

Program: At this time, Marcia Cronce from the National Weather Service in Sullivan did a Zoom presentation on various weather subjects in Wisconsin.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 PM Respectfully submitted, Jim Hatzenbeller (Secretary)